Minutes from CLG Meeting 18th October 2023
1. Apologies : Received from Steve Wilcox, Yvonne Welsh and Gary Relf.
2. Minutes: These were accepted.
3. Operational Update from Dan Pearson
a. From a Safety perspective there is nothing to report.
b. The September Outage was completed successfully, with no incidents or accidents. It was completed in a record 13 days.
c. Balancing the plant was completed on resumotion.
d. The cabins are now being removed.
e. The main maintenance task was to change the Filter Bags to maintain the high level of particulate capture.
f. The next scheduled outage is in May.
4. Environment Agency Report 
a. The full report is attached but the summary is that there were no breaches. There is a national permit review being carried out and the environment agency met in June with the plant and although the permission variance has not been issued yet the view is there is general agreement.
5. Air Monitoring
a. David Jackson gave an update that Stroud District Council were still looking at options for deploying Particulate monitors across the District. This decision has still not been made but if this is confirmed then this committee will not need to deploy its own, but if not we will look at doing something ourselves. No change from last time. Stephen Davies has a meeting with Cllr Chloe Turner (Chair of Environment Committee at Stroud District Council) on Monday 23rd October.
6. Community Engagement No issues were raised.
7. Next meeting : it was agreed that we will meet would be on line on the 18th January 2024 at 7:30pm.
